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IDAHO PUBLIC SAFETY COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION 
4040 W. Guard St. 
BOISE, ID 83705 

 
OFFICIAL MINUTES 

 
 

 
A special meeting of the Idaho Public Safety Communications Commission was held on May 20, 2021, 
at 4040 W Guard St, Bldg 616, Rm 10, Gowen Field, ID 83705, and via WebEx.   
 
Members Present: 
• Garret Nancolas, Chairman, IAC 
• Michele Carreras, Vice Chair, DHW State Comm 
• Jeff Weak, ITA 
• Kent Searle, IAC 
• David Gates, IFCA 
• Dave Taylor, DIGB 2 
• Carmen Boeger, DIGB 3 
• Jacob Greenberg, DIGB 4 
• Bill Guiberson, DIGB 5 
• Sam Hulse, DIGB 6 

 
Members Absent: 
• Craig Kingsbury, ICOPA 
• Rick Youngblood, Treasurer, Legislature 
• Brad Richy, IOEM 
• Kevin Haight, ISP 
• Len Humphries, ISA 
• Stephen Bartlett, ISA 

 
 

Others Present: 
• Craig Logan, 9-1-1 Program Manager 
• Nathan Reed, IPSCC Admin Assistant 
• Stephanie Johnson 
 

 
Commencement 
Commission Chair Garret Nancolas called the meeting to order at 1:04 p.m., and asked for a roll call. 
 
Action Agenda 
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New Business 
Approve Temporary Rules IDAPA 15.06.01 
Mr. Craig Logan reported that the Idaho Senate adjourned sine die, but the Idaho House has only 
recessed. Because the House has only recessed, the rules that the IPSCC uses to operate haven’t been 
approved. The rules officer for the Military Division, Major Lauren Tschampel, advised that the 
Commission would need to adopt their rules found in IDAPA 15.06.01 as temporary rules in order to 
operate after July 01, 2021. 
 
MOTION:  Commissioner Carreras moved, Commissioner Greenberg seconded, that pursuant to 
Section 67-5226, Idaho Code, the Governor has found that temporary adoption of this rule is 
appropriate to protect the public health, safety, and welfare of the citizens of Idaho and confer a 
benefit on its citizens. These rules implement the duly enacted laws of the State of Idaho, provide 
citizens with the detailed rules and standards for complying with those laws, and assist in the 
orderly execution and enforcement of those laws. The expiration of these rules without due 
consideration and processes would undermine the public health, safety, and welfare of the citizens 
of Idaho, and deprive them of the benefit intended by these rules. Therefore, we are adopting this 
temporary rule to be effective upon July 01, 2021. We are also rescinding our existing temporary 
rule with an effective date of July 01, 2021. 
 
There was a roll call vote: 
 
Commissioner Nancoas – Yes 
Commissioners Carreras – Yes 
Commissioner Weak – Yes 
Commissioner Searle – Yes 
Commissioner Gates – Yes 
Commissioner Taylor – Yes 
Commissioner Boeger – Yes 
Commissioner Greenberg – Yes 
Commissioner Guiberson – Yes 
Commissioner Hulse – Yes 
 
All present commissioners voted yes. The motion passed. 
 
Chair Nancolas commented that the Commission’s next meeting in July will most likely be held in 
Boise, and virtual, unless the current guidance from the governor or his administration changes. 
 
Adjourn 

 
MOTION:  Commissioner Gates moved, Commissioner Carreras seconded, that the meeting 
adjourn. The motion passed. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m. 
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